
 

                     Dear LHOP Friends  

I want to open this letter by sending our best greetings and hoping that both you and your family are doing well. This 

time I want to write a little bit about situations of those who participate in our program and tell you more about the 

youth camp we organized with group from Midland, TX. 

We have currently done some investments in our program.  We regularly support Kacper 

by paying for his English lessons, we can see a great progress. He is a part of our 

worship team and plays the drums. We paid for his music lessons  previously and now 

we can see the fruit of it. 

Sandra is  currently in a boarding school  25 km away from our town. We support her 

education, she does very well and she sings in our worship team. 

Natalia is doing well, she recently had a birthday. It is good to see that she is doing well; we continue to support this 

family

Simon has just completed 5 weeks of rehabilitation in a hospital where they tried to restore his 

mobility as well as straighten body posture and eliminate stature defects. This is just a 

beginning of this road, he requires many years of rehabilitation to improve his condition. We 

support his rehabilitation. 

Dominika is a girl who during the youth camp experienced incredible change. She became open and courageous, and 

that is a great improvement. She is in high school and we support her education. 

Ignacy also does well, he is with his parents and we support his education and  help by covering part of the costs of 

going for Christian youth camp during the summer. 

Simon will probably receive government founding to buy specialist wheelchair. He can receive 

50% of the value, so we are waiting to add our 50%. At this point we are all waiting for the 

government founds to come. 

Marcel, due to his condition, is still very aggressive and his family has 

to constantly focus on him. We have just purchased new rehabilitation 

equipment for him, something that will interest him and catch 

his attention. Marcel still doesn’t talk, only his parents can 

understand his gestures, but we are sure that new equipment 

will improve his autistic life. 

Krystian is the one for whom we bought professional treadmill. 

It helps him to be fit, and to improve    his health as he is also 

autistic child. He has recently gained weight, so trying to stay in shape is another 

challenge for his parents. 

Jacob was able to have a great dose of private rehabilitation at his home. This is the most effective way to help him. 

We have been doing this for years now. 

Justyna gets our help in form of doctor visits due to her epilepsy. We bought school supplies for her. 

Jacob – his life got more complicated because last year at the age of 45 his father died due to diabetes and other 

complications. Jacob is with his mother and his legs still require rehabilitation and he can barely walk. 

 



Konrad is a miracle child and every month of his life is a miracle. No one expected that he is going to live that long. 

We pay for his rehabilitation which  certainly prolongs his life. 
 

Maja is still in a foster family. Her mother, despite a yearlong therapy and abstinence, got back to 

drinking a few times which resulted in hospital detox. So her future is still not certain. 

Natasha- her situation also didn’t change. She is in foster family and her life got a lot better. 

Generally speaking in our CSP program we closely observe the situation of our children. React 

when circumstances change and listen carefully to the parents and families as they know best where 

the biggest problems and challenges are. 

 We have already booked Christian camps for 7 teenagers and 9 children. 

So we will help to finance 16 children, which is challenging, but we always have faith 

that God will supply the needs. 

 

And finally few words about the winter youth camp that we 

had a privilege to organize. We were there for a few days with 

a group of 50 young people and experienced something 

incredible with God. God is faithful and allowed us to renew 

and refresh our relationship with Him. His presence was 

there, young people experienced breakthroughs, healings and 

many special moments. God moved in an incredible way, and 

we were able to see many changed hearts, and there was 

absolutely no one who left without being changed. To God be 

the glory for this young generation of people who experience 

Him in such a great way. 

 

Dear Friends. It must be said that all this work is possible because of your faithful support and 
prayers. We thank you for your involvement in our CSP Program. May God richly bless 
you and your family for your generosity and faithfulness. We pray for you and ask God to bless you. 

 

                                                               Love Marek and Marysia 

 

 
 


